
Additional Information for Roza’s Emergency Drought Application for New Suncadia water 

Summary: Roza is leasing up to 978 acre-feet of water from the Teanaway and Swauk-First New 
Suncadia Water Banks.  There is a total quantity of 978 ac-ft available in the banks, however there 
are late season water issues where not all the water will be available.  See attached spreadsheet for 
a list of all certificate numbers and attributes of the water rights in the two banks. 

Six of the Teanaway rights are junior to 1883 and will likely be curtailed sometime this summer.  The 
water in First Creek may not be available to take later in the season as well.  New Suncadia and 
Roza Irrigation District will work with Ecology’s Water Master for this area to monitor the situation 
and inform the amount of water available for use by Roza. 

Roza is planning on shutting off on October 1, 2025, unless pro-rationing improves and there is an 
October water allocation.  

This is a downstream move that will keep water in the Teanaway, Swauk and First Creek.  There will 
be no impact to TWSA using the above quantities.  

New Point of Diversion: 950 feet, S 3° 30’ west (approximately 975 feet south and 75 feet west) 
from the northeast corner of Section 32, being within the NE1/4NE1/4 of Section 32, T. 15 N., R. 19 
E.W.M. 

Consumptive Use Calculation:  All of the water in the New Suncadia bank is consumptive only. 

Period of use: The start of pro-rationing and or storage control – October 15, 2025, or until the 
water is no longer available.   

   


